The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle

Date February 9, 2017 Report No: PW-03-17
Directed To: | Mayor and Members of Council Attachments: | Schedule A
Department: | Public Works Policy .

References:

g;ﬁpared Peter Marra — Director of Public Works
Subject: Letter of Understanding with MTO for future sanitary sewer forcemain

RECOMMENDATION:

For Council to approve and authorize the execution of a letter of understanding with the Ontario
Ministry of Transportation for the location of a future sanitary forcemain crossing MTO property in
the vicinity of Ojibway Parkway and Broadway Street.

REPORT:

The Town currently operates an existing single sanitary forcemain located along Ojibway Parkway
from the Town limits to the Lou Romano Water Reclamation Plant. Based on growth this single
forcemain will need to be twined in order for growth to continue in the Town at some point in the

future.

Over the last couple of years, the Town has been dealing with the Federal and Provincial
Governments. These dealings have been primarily focused on property in the area of Ojibway
and Broadway Street in the City of Windsor. At this location our current main traverses this area
and our second future forcemain will need to traverse this same area site as well.

This particular area at Ojibway Parkway and Broadway Street is undergoing extensive
construction work to accommodate the new future bridge landing and customs site for the new

Gordie Howe bridge.
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The Town has been exploring options with the various levels of government and have now
secured a corridor for our future second forcemain on lands that are owned by the Ontario Ministry
of Transportation (MTO). As such, we have requested that this corridor be recognized in a Letter
of Understanding (LOU) to be executed by the Town and MTO. This corridor is being reserved
for the Town'’s future use at no charge. In addition, the MTO will be constructing a casing sleeve
to allow the Town to cross one of the bridge overpasses without any future construction
interference with this structure.

Enclosed is Schedule A of the LOU outlining the area in question.
Administration is recommending that Council approve the execution of the LOU between the

Town and MTO regarding the future location of the sanitary forcemain in the vicinity of Ojibway
Parkway and Broadway Street in the City of Windsor.

Respectfully Submitted
Peter Marra, P.Eng.
Director of Public Works
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